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Purpose of the Report

“This Report is issued by the Myschool School Improvement Council in
accordance with South Carolina law to share information on the school's
progress in meeting various goals and objectives, the work of the SIC, and other
accomplishments during the school year.”

R.B. Stall is home to over 2000 fun, talented, smart, and funny students. Within our student body,
we have students from all over the world. Because of this, we can provide a school environment that
is rich in culture, language, and experience!
Over the next few years, we will enjoy significant improvements to our facility. Over 49 million
dollars have been allocated by our Board of Directors to provide us with a 600-seat auditorium, an
additional wing for 600 students, and an expanded eating area to include outdoor seating. 
Additionally, starting this January, we will begin to see improvements to our athletic complex. We
will begin hosting our varsity football games in our backyard, as well as track, soccer, baseball, and
softball. Athletes and spectators will also enjoy our new concession stand, 1000-person grandstand,
press box, and new restrooms.
We have so much to be excited about here at our school, and I encourage you to stop by and take a
look. The Warriors are on the rise, from the Arts to Academics, to Athletics!

-MR. LARSON
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SIC Annual Goals
Goal #1 
By June 2028, decrease the percentage of students who are chronically absent from 47.1% to 37.7%.

Strategy #1: Student attendance will increase by teachers and staff build positive relationships with students.

Goal #2
EOCEP - From June 2022 to June 2028, increase the percent of students in the graduating cohort scoring C or better on the Algebra 1 EOCEP from 29.6% to 43.7%, English 2 EOCEP
from 39.6% to 51.7%, Biology 1 EOCEP from 21% to 36.8%, and US History and Constitution from 28.6% to 42.9% 

Strategy #1: Improve student performance on state assessments. 

Goal #3
 College and/or Career Ready - From June 2022 to June 2028, increase the percent of students in the 4-year graduation cohort who are college ready from 14% to 31 %; career ready
from 40.9% to 52.7%; and college and/or career ready from 41.9% to 75.8%  

Strategy #1: Improve student College and/or Career Ready achievement.
Strategy #2: Assess student eligibility to complete the Work-Based Learning component to achieve College and Career Readiness  



2 Seniors have received full-ride scholarships to a local university.
Approximately 300 students have received their CCR status (college and career ready).
2025-2026 SC Association of Student Councils State President Heidi Alcazar.
SC Association of Student Councils Advisors Association President-Elect Cyndi Russell-Albach.
2025 National Association of Student Councils Gold Council of Excellence.
2025 SC Association of Student Council Gold Council of Excellence.
2024 Southern Association of Student Council Outstanding Project for Leadership and Mentoring for Camp Lead.
LibBridge Mentorship Program, Cyndi Russell-Albach.
Our yearbook received an award for Bronze Yearbook of Excellence.
EOC testing scores are trending positively.
This year, plans were developed for our 48 million dollar expansion that will include an additional wing of
classrooms, new band, choir, and art rooms, as well as a brand new auditorium.
We installed a new turf field and are looking forward to the addition of a 1000-seat grandstand, field house,
concessions, and a press box.
We are launching the new RB Tech program, a collaborative effort between our school and Trident Technical
College, where our students can receive dual credit in the trades, including culinary, machine technology, HVAC,
Welding, to name a few.
Two Newcomer Center students received full-ride scholarships to Charleston Southern University yesterday.
Each scholarship is around $136,000 for tuition for 4 years.
147 students selected for BETA club.
CTE had over 60 students complete the Leadership Essentials Certification this school year in Accounting and
Business Finance classes. 
16 members of our FBLA students attended a leadership conference, all students placed in the top 10 and 9
qualified to compete on the national level in June.
This year, the marching band competed at our first marching band competition since before COVID
The concert band earned an Excellent rating at the South Carolina Band Directors Association's Concert
Performance Assessment event this year! 2nd highest rating you can receive!

Achievements
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2025-2026 SC Association of Student Councils State
President Heidi Alcazar with teachers Mrs. Russell-Albach

and Mrs. Whiteny Bumgarner.

Guest speaker Juan Cangas.

Dontations of sneakers for
our Newcomer Center.

Turkey Drive with our partners at
Hendrick Toyota N. Charleston.

FBLA students at a conference in
Greenville, SC

These FBLA students qualified to
compete at the national level.

Celebratng Day of the Dead

Halloween

REV bank students 



jrotc Achievements
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Special Teams:
Drill: The Unarmed and Armed Drill Teams participated in multiple school competitions. Throughout those competitions, the teams earned a total of 9
placement trophies.
- Color Guard: The Color Guard Team has participated in various Color Guard competitions in which they earned 3 placement trophies. Our Color guard
has also presented the colors at Varsity Basketball and Football Games throughout the seasons.
- Raider: Our Raider Team participated in various competitions in which they achieved 2 trophies as well.
- Rocketry: The Rocketry Team has competed in one competition at Ashley Ridge High School where they placed 1st place overall.

Aviation:
- Cadet Zhannah Jacobs attended the Organizatuion Of Black Areospace Proffecianoal (OBAP)
- Solo Flight Academy
- 4 Cadets completed Ground School
- 4 Cadets received $2,500 Scholarships
- Cadet received EAA Chapter 477 $5,000 Scholarship
- 8 Cadets participated in Oreintation Flying

Inspection:
- R.B. Stall High School JROTC Program accumulated a 98.5% on our Annual Headquater Unit Inspection being one of the highest in Region 3
- Wing Commander Cadet Manigault received the Region 3 Director Challenge Coin
Community Service:
- R.B Stall High School JROTC Program has accumulated 5,030 community service hours participating in multiple events throughout the school year
- Toys for Tots, Donating time and $1,000

Cadet Leadership Course:
- A total of 35 Cadets participated in the leadership course at The Citadel for a week-long training

AFJROTC Military Ball:
- Cadets had the opportunity to attend the Air Force Junior ROTC Military Ball, About 200 cadets in attendance

Unit Picnic:
- About 100 Cadets have the opportunity to attend the 2025 unit picnic and we use that opportunity for the cadets to have a good time and enjoy each
other's company

 6 cadets went to berkeley county airport and got
to fly with LCAA and learn more about aviation!

 A cadet at berkeley county airport.

Another successful unit inspection!!
Yesterday we had our unit inspection and we

exceeded with a 98.5% once again. All the
hard work that our cadets put in has come to

play and was really shown yesterday. We
couldn’t have done it without our

cadets/instructors and from the unit we thank
you all for that. Huge shoutout to Mr.Joyce

for being so incredibly kind with us and
understanding, it was a pleasure showing you
our unit and what our unit is capable of doing.
Also Great job to our Wing Commander C/Col

Jaylne Manigult!! His great leadership and
excellence performance has earned him a
challenge coin from the regional director!

Great job warriors! 

 Annual SC-031 Award Ceremony. In addition to
celebrating our outstanding achievements, we
also marked the retirement of Lt. Colonel Off,

who has been a dedicated member of our
program for many years. His service and

leadership have left a lasting impact, and he will
be greatly missed.

Congratulations to our Raider Team for their hard
work and receiving Overall 3rd place along with

1st place for sprint, drag , and carry. 💙


